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This Month's Program 
 

  Our speaker for the Wednesday, May 9th will be renowned rod 
wrapping wizard "DOC SKI" .  We look forward to his presence at our meeting  
 

 
 
 
  Contact:   dpgiuliani@aol.com   or 323 810-3958 cell 
 
 

May2018 President's Message  
 
Wow the year is 1/4 over and we have a fast start to our 2018 saltwater fishing season.  May 
meeting, 3 saltwater trips!  I'm happy to say the first two trips saw fish caught, the 1st Dawn trip 
was a little slow, the weather was better than expected but the fishing was scratch and find. We 
made limits but it was slow but steady. The Island Tak trip was a Calico trip. We never truly fished 
for rockfish except at the end when white fish were brought up. I will let the Jackpot winner tell 
you about the trip. The Aloha Spirit trip is standing room only with standbys, something I'm happy 
to report and I hope we can keep this level of participation going the rest of the season! 
 
Dave Craig has planned an exciting freshwater season and I hope as many members as possible 
will come out and support the club by attending an event! I missed the last event ut eagerly await 
Mays event. 
 
Mark your calendars for May 19, 2018! That is the date of the CCA BBQ, this year being held at 
the Long Beach Rod and Gun Club 3333 Pacific Avenue Long Beach, CA 90807 from 10:30am to 
3pm Tickets are $50.00 each or $500.00 for a table. As TURNERS ROD AND REEL CLUB has 
more than 10 attendees so we have a table. Wear something with your TURNERS LOGO  and 
support our club. I still have tickets if you are interested, so see me at the meeting or call me at 
626 390 7673 leave a message ot text me if interested. REMEMBER CCA is our voice in the 
legislature and recently helped get the LEAD BAN placed in a committee for study, a move we 
hope will kill the bill! 
 
The CCA Fundraiser will feature a large amount of RAFFLE items so come on down and support 
an organization who is fighting to insure your right to fish. A special raffle will be held for a 
YAMAHA 2000 Watt Generator. Tickets will be $10 each of 12 for $100, winner need not be 
present.  

Treasurer's Report 
 

Report is available from Denise 
Davis 

 
Welcome New Members 

 
 

The club currently has 36 paid 
members.  We have 6 Honorary 

Members 
 

Club Calendar 
 

2018 Club Meetings 
 

Date Speaker 
1/10       Ryan Myers 

           2/14       Rich Tauber 
           3/13      George Vanneman 

  4/13     Brian Nguyen                             
         12/12      Christmas Banquet 

 
 

Whopper Board Standings 
 

2018 
YTD STANDINGS 

 

Fresh Water 

Trout 
1st   
2nd   
3rd   

 
Surf/Pan Fish 

1st   
2n   
3rd   

Large / Small Mouth Bass
1st   
2nd   
3rd   

 
Striped Bass 

1st   
2nd   
3rd   

   

Catfish 
1st   
2nd   
3rd   

   
Salt Water 



 
I am happy we are fishing and hopes the weather gets warmer so the Blue fin begin to show up. 
On the Tak trip a lot of fish were caught on Hookup baits. I actually "lent" mine to a lot of the club 
members. I have a sheet showing which baits work for each species of fish and will make a club 
order if enough members want to place an order. It will be pay up front and I will make order for 
pickup at the June meeting. 
 
So, sign up for a trip, attend a freshwater event and send in your pictures and stories. I missed 
out on a good picture as on the dawn I snagged a large egg sack of something but threw it back 
without taking a picture! See you on the water soon! 
 
Your President 
William L Davis 

williamldavis7@gmail.com 

Annual CCA California LA Chapter BBQ  
 
Saturday May 19th is the date for this year's BBQ.  
11a.m. - 2p.m. Long Beach Rod & Gun Club, 3333 Pacific Ave, Long Beach CA 90807 
 
CCA CAL Los Angeles Chapter will be having a wonderful BBQ catered by Calabasas Catering 
along with a fun raffle and silent auctions. Come out and join fellow fishermen and enjoy a nice 
afternoon and help raise money for CCA CAL.  
 
Cost $50. We plan to have a Turner's Club table again this year so please see William Davis for 
tickets. 
 
And how is the raffle you might ask?  Well each prize has it's own bucket, so you can choose 
what you want to try to win. There are trips, high end tackle, and a variety of other goodies that 
have been donated. Seems like last year Ron Hall and Teri Cobal were winners, another member 
took home an Accurate reel, and one of us won a day of surf fishing lessons with Bill Varney. The 
silent auction has a Buy It Now feature that was pretty popular. I seem to remember about 7 or 
more tables of goodies.  

 
2018 Salt Water Charters 
 

Trip Date Landing Boat Departure Price Spots Open 
Spots 

3 Sat May 5 Oxnard Aloha Spirt 5:00 am 140 18 0 

4 Sun Jun 2 Ventura Pacific Dawn Sat 9:00 pm Jun 
1 

210 18 0 
Stand

by 
5 Sat Jun 23 Long 

Beach 
Blue Horizon 5:00 am 140 18 4 

6 Sat Jul 28 Dana 
Point 

Helena 6:00 am 160 15 11 

7 Sat Aug 18 Long 
Beach 

Betty O 4:00 pm 
Twilight 

40 30 15 

        
        

.  

Bring your trip certificate with you when you sign up for your trips. 
 
Note:  Ernie will be accepting trip reservations for all trip at each meeting.   

 

See Saltwater Charter Information below 
 
Charter Master 
Ernie Branch 
(626) 357-0064 Work 
erndoganglers5@gmail.com 

 

Calico / Sand Bass 
1st Rich Jenkins 2.7  
2nd    
3rd    

    

 
Bonito / Barracuda 

1st    
2nd    
3rd    

    
Yellowtail / Dorado / 

White Sea Bass 
1st    
2st    
3rd    

    
 

Tuna 
1st Glenn Bummer 113.5  
2nd    
3rd    

 
Bottom Fish 

1st Karl Penson 12.81  
2nd    
3rd    

    
 

Angler of the Year 
 

2018 
Standings 

 
# Name Points 
1 Glenn Bummer 113.5 
2 Karl Penson 102.48 
3 Rich Jenkins 54 
4   
5   
6   
7   
8   
9   
10   

 
MEETING LOCATION 

 
Mimi's Cafe 

500 W Huntington Drive 
Monrovia CA 91016 

626-359-9191 
 
 

Meetings are held the second 
Wednesday of the month at Mimi's 

Restaurant in Monrovia.   Mimi's has 
accommodated us with separate 

checks, an open menu, and they start 
taking orders as we arrive. (As early 

as 6PM sometimes.)  We want to keep 
this in balance. Please continue to 

purchase dinner during our meetings. 
If you are unable to purchase dinner 
or prefer your wife's cooking, please 
consider dessert and a beverage at 
least.  Remember that your check 

does not include the tip so you need 



 
 

Name of Trip  
Boat Aloha Spirt 
 
Landing Channel Islands 
 
Departure 05:00 AM  May 5th Saturday 
Return 05:00 PM  May 5th Saturday 
 

 
Channel Island Harbor 
4151 South Victoria Ave 
 Oxnard Ca 93035 
Phone # (805) 985-8511  
 
18 Anglers 
Trip Fare $140 

 
 
 
 
No coolers, ice chests, alcoholic beverages, illegal drugs, weapons or explosives are permitted 
on board the vessel at any time. There is a galley and you can order a hot breakfast and a lunch 
for an additional fee. 
 

Special Information 
A 15% gratuity is customary for all Charters based on Charter price 
Galley gratuity based on total spent in Galley. 
 
Be sure to have your 2018 Fishing License 
 
. 
 

Special Information 
A 15% - 20% gratuity is customary for all Charters based on Charter price 
Galley gratuity based on total spent in Galley.   
 
Be sure to have your 2018 Fishing License 

 

 
 
Fresh Water Event Update Dates Pending 
 
May 12 or 19 @ 7am – Lake Siverwood 
June 16 @ 7am – Bolsa Chica  Surf Fishing 
July 13/14 Legg Lake Catfish Contest 
August    Open 
September – 15 @ 7am – Lake Silverwood 
October 13 @ 7am - Lake Castaic  (Lake or Lagoon) 
November 10 @ 7am – Lake Parris 
 
For the May trip, we are going to Lake Silverwood. I am looking for input as to wether May 12 th 
or 19 th  is best for those wanting to go. Please come to the May meeting and let me know your 
preference.  
The lake has lots of shore access and has a launch area for kayaks and tubes. There is also a 
marina next to the main launch ramp that rents boats. Boating hours at the lake are 6:00am to 
sunset. All boats will be inspected for Quagga Mussels before you can launch. 
Weigh in will be in the marina parking lot between 1:30 -2:00pm.  Dave 
Fish on! 

to add on the tip. And please be 
generous in your tip. We are not the 

easiest group to work. 
 
 

2018 Membership Drive 
 

The 2018 Membership Drive is on!!!! 
Sam will have pre-printed forms.  
Just bring your check or cash and 

validate your personal information on 
the pre-printed forms.  The data on 

the pre-printed forms comes from the 
club database.  This is the best time to 

verify and update your information.  
(Please make every effort to use the 
pre-printed forms rather than fill out a 

blank form.  I have had instances 
when people supplied “new” or 

“revised” information (or I couldn’t 
read their writing), only to have to 

change the information back at a later 
date!  Thanks for your consideration 

and cooperation.) 
 

The dues for 2018 are the same as 
last year: $45 for an individual and 

$60 for a family membership. 
 
 

Membership Card Reminder 
 

All members are reminded that your 
club membership entitles you to a 

10% discount on NON-SALE fishing 
tackle items at Turner’s Outdoorsman 
stores.  This discount is not available 

for guns or ammo.  You are also 
reminded that after January 1 2018, 
your 2017 membership card is void.  
In order to receive the discount, a 

current 2018 membership card will be 
required.  All store managers are 
aware of this and there are NO 

EXCEPTIONS. 
 

Website Update 
 

All of the updates have been entered 
into the Website.  If you have anything 

you would like to add, e-mail it to 
newsletter@turnersrodandreelclub.co

m. 
  

 



 
See you at the meeting        Sam Zanrosso 
newsletter@turnersrodandreelclub.com 
626-824-8993 
 
 
 

SECRETARIES REPORT 
 

2018 Saltwater Charter Reservation Rules: 
  

       All club charters are available for reservation at the January meeting. 
  

        A $100 nonrefundable deposit will be required to confirm your reservation for any 
trip. 
  

       Payment in full will be required 2 meetings prior to the departure date. If payment 
is not received by 7:30 PM of the specified meeting night, your spot will be 
available to any interested party. 
  

       There will be no refunds until the Charter is full & the Club has been able to sell your 
reservation.  The Club makes no guarantee that we will be able to fill your reservation 
once the Charter is full.  All changes most go thru the Charter Master. 
  

       All charters are open to members and invited guests.  
 

TRIP DEPOSITS  
 
Full payment was due at the April Meeting for all trips through the 
end of June. 
 
This includes: 
Pacific Dawn June 
Aloha Spirit May 
 
Most of these trips are nearly full or full and only full payment holds 
your spot after the April meeting.  
Please make sure you get your payment to Ernie or Denise. 
 
 

 
April Raffle 
Plano 3400 WP Stowaway Tackle bag-Sal Perez 
 
Trilene 30# Flouro-Manny Zamora 
 
Mystery prize-Turner's $25 gift card-Bill Sullivan 
 
Jigs-Warren Harper x2, George, Dick Guiliani, Robert Stigile 
 
Hatchery Dust-Joe Jones 
 
P Line Braid- George 
 
Seagar-Alex Perez 
 
P-Line 20# Teri Cobal 
 
P Line Alum. Pliers-George 
 
Rod-Okuma 20-50#- Joe Jones 



 
Rod-Okuma ShadowStopper-? 
 
Extra thanks to our speaker Brian Nguyen for the additions to our Raffle prizes- line and jigs.  
 
Denise Davis,  
Secretary  
From the Secretaries Office of Denise Davis 
Turnerstales@aol.com 

 
. CLUB ROSTER 
Club Rosters is available from Membership Chairman Sam Zanrosso if you need one.  Just 
ask Sam Zanrosso for an updated 2018 Roster.  
 

 

  

Members Report 
 

April Pacific Dawn Trip 
By 

William Davis 
 
For most April 15, 2018 signified TAX Day. For our anglers Ernie Branch, Chuck Auer, Bob Chiarelli, Mike Maurizio, Ron 
Hall, Henry Castro, Travis Phung, Denise Davis, John Leary, Mark Chuskman, Scott Dolliver, Kian Rhodes, Matt Grollman, 
John Dohren, Wayling Leung, Sam Zanrosso and myself, it was our first saltwater charter of the year aboard the Pacific 
Dawn. As you can see by the names we filled the trip with non, hopefully soon to be members as these new names were 
all people suggested by club members. I hope I got our guests names correct! A shoutout goes to David Ige for helping fill 
the trip with friends and hopefully new members. The day before the trip was windy and there was a possibility we'd be 
blown off the water. The trip however went off without any severe weather problems and was actually one of the calmer 
trips I've been on lately. The sea bass, yellows and ling cod were not biting extremely well although a lot of short ling cod 
were returned to grow a little. The Reds were a nice size and the rockfish bite was slow but steady. It was a run and gun 
type day with some fish caught at just about every spot, but many spots had to be hit to make our limits. The Jackpot was 
taken by one of our guests as he did catch the biggest fish and Ernie and I thought he deserved the prize. In a moment of 
old age, I wrote down his name but for the life of me cannot find it. I will make up for this next month by mentioning him. All 
our guests seemed to have a great time and I hope to see them at a meeting soon. I know I'll see some of them out fishing 
as a few have signed up for other trips. 
 
We kept this trip to a limited load. The cost was a few dollars more but the space and fishing was easier with fewer anglers. 
I hope to keep up this practice in the future! 
 
If you know someone who wants to fish, invite them on a trip or to a meeting. If I can get more anglers, I can book more 
trips!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



April 21st Lake Perris Outing 
By 

Dave Craig 
 
As Mike and I drove to Lake Perris it was shaping up to be a warm and sunny day, except where was 
everyone?  We only had three members sign up, they were Mike Maurizio, Ron Coleman and Dave Craig. Mike 
and I were all set for trying out our old float tubes and Ron had invited his old fishing buddy Bob Sticher to join 
him in his boat. Half way to the lake, Ron called to inform us that he wasn't able to launch his boat due to being 
at Lake Castaic within the last eight days. It has to do with Quagga Muscles being found in Castaic and an eight-
day quarantine on any boats having been there. Oh well Ron and Bob settled for breakfast at Farmer Boys. 
Once Mike and I got to the lake and had our tubes inspected we were ready to do some harm to the fish 
population. Lake Perris is now full after their lengthy dam rebuild and looks very fishy. After launching and 
hitting several brush piles and rocky structures along the dam, we had put in a full day of hard fought fishing 
competition. We had a full battle going on all day to see who could catch the most fish and come out on top. I 
finally landed the winning fish to win by a 1/2 lb. We called it a day and headed to Farmer Boys for lunch. Oh 
yeah, the final score, I caught one 1/2 lb. Trout and Mike didn't do so well. Oh well we still had a good time on 
the lake. See you all next time at Lake Silverwood. 
 
 
 

Turners Island Tak Trip 
Wednesday April 25, 2018 

By 
Ernie Branch 

 
The Ocean was very calm as we left the harbor about 3:30 Wednesday morning.  Alight load of seven people 
were neatly tucked away in our bunks in hopes of a restful nights sleep and ready for a day of fishing.  We 
arrived at Santa Cruz Island and searched for schools of yellowtail and white seabass.  Our captain John spotted 
a few fish here and there, but none were ready to bite.  After driving around for a while finally decided to work 
the kelp beds.  Not much at first, but after a while we drew the calicos out and some white seabass along with 
them.  The fish was only eating the plastics and left the fin bait alone.  Ernie hooked the 1st white seabass and 
after a great gaf job by the deck hand got it into the boat and into the sack.  Shortly thereafter, Don Merrill 
hooked a white seabass and got it up to the boat and lost it as it was being gaffed.  A few minutes later Henry 
Castro hooked another white seabass but also lost it at the boat.  The calicos were biting really well all this time 
and after a while we made several other stops on kelp but never as good as the 1st one. At the end of the day we 
searched for yellows and found a big school breaking water under a bunch of birds.  Most everybody was 
throwing surface irons, but no fish were being caught.  As captain John was announcing we were heading home, 
Ernie who was dropper looping with two anchovies and a squid head was hit hard by a roving yellow and was 
able to bring it aboard.  All in all, it was a very successful trip, and all had fun.  Close to limits of calicos, 1 white 
seabass and 1 yellowtail was the count for the day.  Calico jackpot went to Ernie 3lb 8oz and money jackpot 
went to Ernie for biggest fish white seabass.  Anglers who attended the trip were William Davis, Henry Castro, 
Don Merrill, Jim Clough, Ernie Branch and two guests Randy Knoll and Vic Lafonthine 
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